
TOWN OF BASIN 

SPECIAL MEETING 

 RE:  ADA Public Hearing 

Thursday, February, 2018 

Town Hall Council Chambers @ 6:40 PM 

 
Call to Order Regular Session 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

A Special Meeting of Town of Basin Council was held in the Council Chambers of the Town Hall in Basin 

Wyoming on Thursday, February 8, 2018 at 6:40 p.m. 

 

Council Members Present: Mayor Dennis Peters, Councilmen CJ Duncan, Brent Godfrey and Carl Olson.  

Absent:  Roger Stickney. 

Also present were Clerk/Treasurer Charlene Anderson, Deputy Clerk Denise Lynch, Court Clerk/Secretary 

Teri Thon, Town Attorney Kent Richins, Ken Lynch. 

 

The Special Meeting was called to order at 6:40 PM.  Carl Olson moved and Brent seconded the motion to open 

the Special Meeting to public comment. 

 

 Teri Thon stated that the purpose of the Special Meeting was to hold a public hearing for public 

comment on the completion of the upgrading the Town of Basin Office to ADA standards with a handicapped 

accessible bathroom and automatic front door at 209 South 4th Street.  This project was sponsored by the 

Wyoming Business Council through the Community Development Block Grant program [funded by the U.S. 

Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD)]  

 
According to 24CRF 570.486, a second public hearing must e held after the completion of the Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) to gather input on the project  and to gain an understanding if there are any issues or concerns 

regarding the project that remain to be addressed. 

 

Having no public in attendance, the hearing was closed. Carl Olson made a motion and Brent Godfrey seconded 

a motion to adjourn the meeting which passed unanimously at 6:45 PM. 

 

 

           ________________________________ 

        Town of Basin Mayor/ Dennis Peters  

 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Town of Basin Clerk-Treasurer/Charlene Anderson  

 

   


